[image: ]Atlantic Highlands Recreation Committee
Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – MARCH 24, 2016
REGULAR MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER  7:00pm

Regina Hawley Keelen moved to call the meeting to order, seconded by Chris McCarthy

In Attendance:  Jacqui Hillman, Regina Hawley Keelen, Chris McCarthy, Pam Boyd, Sandra Hoffmann, Kamryn Hubeny


CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Pam Boyd had invoices for expenses from the Easter Egg Hunt.  Chris McCarthy had invoices for expenses for the Winter Basketball Shoot out.



APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Chris McCarthy made a motion to approve the Minutes from March 1, 2016 Special Meeting, seconded by Jacqui Hillman and approved by unanimous vote.  


PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Kamryn Hubeny reported on Youth Commission events.  She said that the Youth Commission helped out with the Easter Egg Hunt.  Kami and Emma Curry will be heading a Beach Sweep on April 30th.  Members of the Youth Commission will give out the maps the morning of the Garage Sale.  Kami reported that the Relay for Life will be held at Middletown High School North on June 11 & 12th and the Youth Commission will be working the booths and the food court at the Firemen’s Fair July 5-9th.  Kami and Julia Crowther have put together a Car Wash at the Harbor for August.  The Committee is looking into a Color Run through Atlantic Highlands sometime in September. 


PROGRAM/EVENTS:

· Winter Youth Basketball – Chris reported that the Shoot Out went wonderfully.  Regina complimented Chris on a job well done.  
· Easter Egg Hunt – Pam reported that they had 80 children participate in this year’s Easter Egg Hunt.  The Youth Commission was a great help.  There was a lot of parent interference with the 1-3 year olds.  There were 12 gift baskets.  No strollers were decorated.  There was discussion regarding the date for next year’s Egg Hunt.

· Spring Soccer Clinic – Tony Sherlock did an awesome job.

· Town Wide Garage Sale – The Town wide garage sale is scheduled for May 14, 2016.  It was decided that they would reuse the signs from last year, just changing the date.  Jacqui suggested that they use American flags for markers this year instead of checkered flags.  All were in agreement.  Sandra Hoffmann volunteered to assist with this year’s program.  Discussion followed regarding adding a fall sale in early November.

· Summer Concerts – Chris Morrisey will run the Summer Concert program again this year.


OLD BUSINESS:  
There was no Old Business

NEW BUSINESS: 
Henry Hudson is holding their Chance Auction/Dinner on April 9th, with bundle tickets being sold the week before.

Summer Recreation – Jacqui reported that Seth is very happy to come back this year as Director of the program with help from an Assistant Director.  The Board of Education has approved the use of the Elementary School for this year’s program.  They will use the school Monday – Thursday and Fireman’s Field on Fridays.  Regina noted that she has booked a Magic Show for $180.  The Summer Recreation program will run July 5th through August 12th with a cost of $125 for residents and $150 for non-residents.
 
Discussion followed regarding a Trunk and Treat for next year.


ADJOURN: 
Chris McCarthy motioned to adjourn, Jacqui Hillman seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, 7:10 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Secretary
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